
The Most Holy Trinity 

June 16, 2019 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, June 17 

 2 Cor 6:1-10/Ps 98:1, 2b, 3ab, 3cd-4 [2a]/Mt 5:38-42 

 8:00 AM Mass – Sue Buckminster 

Tuesday, June 18 

 2 Cor 8:1-9/Ps 146:2, 5-6ab, 6c-7, 8-9a [1b]/Mt 5:43-48 

 No Mass 

Wednesday, June 19 

2 Cor 9:6-11/Ps 112:1bc-2, 3-4, 9 [1b]/Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 

  No Mass 

Thursday, June 20 

2 Cor 11:1-11/Ps 111:1b-2, 3-4, 7-8 [7a]/Mt 6:7-15 

   No Mass 

Friday, June 21 

2 Cor 11:18, 21-30/Ps 34:2-3, 4-5, 6-7 [cf. 18b]/Mt 6:19-23 

 No Mass 

Saturday, June 22 

2 Cor 12:1-10/Ps 34:8-9, 10-11, 12-13 [9a]/Mt 6:24-34  

           8:00 AM Mass – Connelly Family 

           4:00 PM Mass – John Smith + 

Sunday, June 23 

Gn 14:18-20/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b]/1 Cor 11:23-26/ 

Lk 9:11b-17 

           8:30 AM Mass – People of the Parish 

      11:30 AM Mass – Wilbur and Irene Hainline + 

 

Prayers and Sympathy to the family and friends of Richard 

Orr, the brother of Sue Lysaght. 

 

Vacation Bible School will be here at Cathedral on Monday-

Thursday, July 15-18, 6:00-8:00 PM, for PreKindergarten 

through Grade 5. We are looking for volunteers to help. We 

need a craft leader, game leader and student helpers in Grades 

5,6,7,8. If you can help or would like to attend, please contact 

Kitty Spafford at kspafford@cathedralsj.org, or Michelle 

Wolfe at mwolfe1@missouriwestern.edu.  

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament is on Wednesdays 8 

AM-6 PM (or a little before as Mass begins at 6).  Please sign 

up at http://signup.com/go/vaVQXnM for any hours you 

would like. You also may contact Amy Roetto, 816-787-0235. 

 

Volunteers Needed in June – Prior to renovating the old 

cancer center into the new St. Gianna EDC, we need to remove 

construction debris from inside of the building.  The work is 

mostly shoveling, wheelbarrowing, and carrying material from 

the building to dumpsters.  Some mechanical demolition and 

rigging work also will be needed, along with other 

miscellaneous tasks. This would be a great service project for 

college students who are home for the summer, and an 

opportunity for all to get involved with the ECC (now EDC) 

project. Please contact John Modlin at 816-261-8481 or   

johntmodlin@sbcglobal.net to volunteer and let us know 

your availability (specific days, skills, etc.).  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    This Coming Week 
Monday, June 17 
 9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement  

Tuesday, June 18 

8:00 AM-12:00 noon  School Office Open 

Wednesday, June 19 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

4:00-5:30 PM Safety/Security Mtg-Msgr. Dierkes Rm 

Thursday, June 20 

4:30 PM  ECC Board Meeting-Msgr. Dierkes Mtg Rm 

7:00 PM  Cathedral Choir Rehearsal – Ruggle Hall 

Friday, June 21 
9:00 AM St. Gianna EDC Project Team-Msgr. Rm 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Saturday, June 22 
2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass 

Sunday, June 23 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, Donuts – Ruggle Hall  

10:45 AM Glory & Praise Choir Rehearsal-Music Rm 

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

   

We extend a warm welcome to Seminarian Ben 

Armentrout, who will be staying here at Cathedral this 

summer. 

 

We will not have Mass here at Cathedral on Tuesday, June 18 

through Friday, June 21. All the Diocesan priests will be at 

Conception Abbey during that time.  If you would like to 

attend Mass Tuesday through Friday, St. Francis Xavier 

Church will have Mass at 7:00 AM and 8:15 AM.  

 

The Pitching for Priests Softball Game will be on held on 

Fri., July 5, 7:00 PM, at the Community America Ballpark 

(1800 Village West Pkwy in KC, KS). Come enjoy a fun 

softball game between the Priests from our Kansas City-St. 

Joseph Diocese vs the Priests from the Archdiocese of 

Kansas City-Kansas. Tailgating begins at 4:00 PM. Tickets 

and more information are available at PitchingforPriests.com.  

 

First Annual Eucharistic Adoration Conference will be on 

Sat., Sept. 14, 9:00 AM-3:00 PM, At Coronation of Our 

Lady Parish, Grandview. Cost is $10 (lunch provided). 

Sponsored by the Office of Divine Worship. Sessions include: 

Eucharistic Miracles, Fruits of Eucharistic Adoration, What the 

Saints Say, Eucharistic Adoration and Healing, Starting and 

Maintaining Parish Eucharistic Adoration. Space limited. 

Register online  https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/ 

weblink.aspx?name=E331061&id=83 

 

Catholic Charities of Kansas City-St. Joseph is sponsoring a 

Pilgrimage to Rome & Assisi, Oct. 6-13 with Bishop James 

V. Johnston, Jr. as Spiritual Director. Cost $3,859 (optional 

post tour to Florence & Venice: $1,399).  A $400 deposit will 

reserve your space. Please contact www.pilgrimages.com/ 

catholicharitieskcsj. 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $  9,925.45  $    833.00 

Week 2 $  7,325.05  $    131.00 

Total $17,250.50  $   964.00 
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O Lord, our God, how wonderful your name in all the earth! (Ps 8) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Food Pantry needs small empty containers (i.e. cottage 

cheese, sour cream, whipped topping, etc.) and plastic grocery 

bags.  Your continued support is greatly appreciated! 

 

We are still in need of some strong 7
th

 or 8th graders or high 

school students to help move classroom furniture during the 

summer. This is a great way to earn service hours. If you can 

help us any days this summer, please contact the Parish Office 

at tteschner@cathedralsj.org or 232-7763. 

 

The Knights of Columbus Council 6244, in Savannah, will 

be hosting a breakfast at St. Rose of Lima Parish Hall on 

Sat., June 29, 7:30 AM-10:30 AM.; to raise funds for the 

youth of St. Rose to attend a Catholic Conference in 

Springfield, MO. Free will donations will be accepted. 

 
ORGAN AVAILABLE TO A GOOD HOME 

St. Rose of Lima in Savannah needs to remove their Baldwin 

organ by August 1.  It has only been used in church, but would 

 make a nice organ to have in your home. Please contact 

Elaine Ingle, 816-390-4040, as soon as possible if you are 

interested or if you have questions. 

 

Who will be the Priests who celebrate Mass and administer the 

sacraments to our future generations?  There is a new Serra 

Club forming in St. Joseph.  By becoming a member, YOU 

can increase the culture of vocations in St. Joseph.  Pope Pius 

XII recognized Serra International as the lay apostolate for 

Vocations. To learn how Serra Club can increase the culture 

of vocations in St. Joseph, please join them for a Mass and 

informational meeting here at our Cathedral on Monday, 

July 1, at 6:30 PM. 

 

 

CHECK THIS OUT . . . The Good News of Cathedral 

 Congratulations to Jessica and Evan Weight, Cathedral 

Class of 2001 and LB Class of 2005, on the birth of their 

daughter, Alexis Leigh (Lexi) Weight on May 28! 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 The School Office is open in June on Tuesdays only from 

8:00 AM-12:00 noon. 

 You may purchase Cathedral Cash after weekend Masses 

in the west vestibule, at CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org, 

or www.shopwithscrip.com.  Orders will be due by 8:00 

AM on Tuesdays and ready to be picked up on Thursdays.  

 Don’t forget that trash bags are available in the west 

vestibule after our weekend Masses.  During the summer, 

you also may purchase trash bags from the Parish Office, 

Monday-Friday. 

 

The Catholic young adult group for St. Joseph (ages 22-35), 

Coram Deo, is meeting on Monday, June 17, for “Mondays 

on the Bluff”!  Meet at River Bluff Brewing for pizza and 

drinks at 6:10 PM.  Please bring cash. They hope to see you 

there! Questions? Contact Ally Goetz at agoetz@olog.org. 

 

Coffee and Silence on Thursday, June 20, 9:00 AM-4:00 

PM, at Sophia Spirituality Center, 751 South 8
th

 St., 

Atchison, KS. They offer space for private retreat times on 

days when they have no groups scheduled.  Go for a morning 

or bring your lunch and spend the day. Spend time in silence, 

walk their beautiful grounds, or pray in St. Scholastica Chapel.  

Arrive any time after 9:00 AM, and leave by 4:00 PM.  

Donations accepted. Visit www.sophiaspiritualitycenter.org 

or call 913-360-6173. 

 

On Sunday, June 23, 10:30 AM-1:30 PM, St. Francis 

Xavier Knights of Columbus Council 15126 will host their 

6
th

 annual Southern Fried Chicken Dinner in their parish 

center.  Menu includes Fried chicken, French Fries, Cole Slaw, 

Dinner Rolls, Cookies, and beverage. $10/adult; $5 for child 6-

10 (under 5 free); $25 family. Drive-thru takeout available. 

Proceeds will go to St. Francis Xavier Parish, and the 

Knights of Columbus Council 15126 charitable service 

projects.  Tickets will be available at the door.   

 

The Benedictine Sisters of Perpetual Adoration invite single 

women ages 18-40 who are considering religious life to a 

Monastic Experience, July 8-12, or for a personal 

discernment retreat at our monastery in Clyde, MO. There is 

no cost to attend. More details at www.benedictinesisters.org.  

To register, contact Sr. Maria Victoria at (660) 944-2221 ext. 

127 or vocation@benedictinesisters.org. 

 

Married Couples: A Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

Weekend is an opportunity to reignite the flame in your 

marriage and give you the tools necessary to strive for that 

bond of perfection modeled by Christ’s love for the Church.  

The next weekends in the Kansas City area will be July 12-14 

and Oct. 4-6. Visit www.wwme4youandme.org or contact 

Tony and Barb Zimmerman, tonybarbz@prodigy.net or 

816-741-4066. 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . . Hats off to 

Ann Blohm, who faithfully calls and reminds our Lectors, 

Extraordinary Ministers, Greeters, and Servers of their 

weekly assignment for the weekend Masses.  Thank you, 

Ann, for tackling this important ministry! 

 

Message from Father Hansen . . .  
 

If today was not a Sunday, it would be the memorial of St. 

John Francis Regis, the minor patron of our Diocese. He 

was a French Jesuit that desired to be a missioner to North 

America. Although he never was able to be a missionary, 

now as a Saint, he can help us in North America from 

heaven; may he do so! 

 

This week the priests of the Diocese will be on retreat 

with Bishop Johnston at Conception Seminary College.  

Please pray for us! Although there will be weekday 

Masses only on Monday and Saturday this week, there 

will be Adoration on Wednesday. Our new seminarian for 

the summer, Ben Armentrout, will expose the Blessed 

Sacrament and repose at 8am and 6pm respectively.  

 

It’s good to be home from three weeks with seminarians 

in France and Rome. I’m grateful to Fr. Becker, Fr. 

Kriski, and the staff and volunteers for their extra work in 

my absence. 
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